
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  We are deeply grateful to all of you who helped to carry out the voluntary weeding of the 

PTA together with the community people and the PTA members on September 28th (Sat) making 

the environment a safe place for the children. Thanks to all of you, the surroundings of the water 

channel and the sports field have been transformed in an impressive way. And this year many 

students from Nanko Junior High School also helped. Thank you very much. And since the 

summer vacation, starting with the parents and guardians, we have had many volunteers who 

came to weed in their free time. Thank you once again to all of you. Having a feeling of gratitude 

to everyone in the community who warmly thinks: - If it is for the benefit of the children of Kumozu. 

And always lends their kind hand and strength, I will continue to manage the school with great gratitude on a daily basis. On 

Saturday, October 26th, we will hold the UNDOKAI (in case it rains, it will be postponed to Saturday, the 27th). With the decrease 

in students, this year we will hold the UNDOKAI dividing the students into groups of 1st, 2nd and 3rd grades and 4th, 5th and 6th 

grades. In addition, to fully utilize the mixed grade group, in activities in which the entire school will participate, such as the opening 

and closing ceremonies and the cheering tents, we will hold with the mixed grade group, to deepen the relationship between the 

students from 1st to 6th grades. I would be very happy if the family and people from the community came to witness the great 

performance of the children. 
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～Formation os students who develop together 

buthave their own shine～ 
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I like myself ！ 

I like my friends ！ 

I love Kumozu ！！ 

  

Teacher Junko Mukai has been rehired as a part-time teacher starting 

October 1st. Due to the fact that Teacher Tomohiro Nakamura is being 

the substitute teacher of 5th A, part of the subjects that Teacher 

Nakamura taught until now or in the subjects that he entered as an 

assistant teacher, will be taught by Teacher Junko Mukai. We count on 

your understanding. 

     Thank you very much for your collaboration on 

the PTA volunteer weeding day. 

They left the outside clean too. 

The race track and field were cleared. 
With the strength of the community, in an instant, you 

could see a lot of weeds already cleared. 

This year the work of gathering the 

weeds was also very quick. 


